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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

PUBLIC MEETING

held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 27 October 2011 – 7.15pm start.

PRESENT:

As attendance list
APOLOGIES:

Carole Beardsmore, Louise Robinson (Housing Manager)
1
Welcome & Introduction

Chair welcomed everyone and  guest speaker Sian Evans to the meeting
2
Apologies

As above.

3
Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising.

Minutes were read and accepted as a true record.

On group feedback the North Dudley Community Renewal meetings no longer exist as this has now been disbanded.  This will now be removed from agenda items.

Thank you to Cllr Stanley for sorting out the issues with the kerb stones and at last getting them sorted.


The rest of the discussion will be minuted under Housing Managers Patch Report
4
Sian Evans – Head of Housing Options

SE has been invited to explain in more detail the lettings process and what is happening with regards to the “New Build” for these new council lettings.


SE confirmed the following.


The new lettings are already being advertised 50% will be offered to local residents and 50% to “others”.


The system for lettings has now changed and is a more stricter process in that  anyone who is short listed will be visited if feedback is required and is not appropriate then will require 2 references before being considered.  Anyone who is successful in applying will need to prove that they can financially maintain the property.

Unfortunately the above scheme has only been put in place so far for the “New Build” and is not in place for existing lettings.


Changes to applications for housing has been in place since January 2011, interviews are already in place which will reflect the new process when signing a tenancy agreement.


There is a waiting list in place of around 8000 and waiting times can vary depending on circumstances.


There are 7 bands in place and each band depends on circumstances.


From Very Urgent – No Housing Needs.


Q & A Session


What about anyone who is unemployed how does this work.


The process is the same whether you are employed or unemployed and as long as you can prove that you can financially maintain the property then you are considered.  To date no one has failed this process.

Mature Blocks appear to be no longer acknowledge and that any age is now being given tenancy and this is not working in some circumstances.

This was not agreed and both SE & HMs confirmed that there is a more stricter vetting process in place and that home visits are also in place.


What is the age for lettings.


Unless specific circumstances over 18 years.
5
Housing Managers – Patch Report


Walkabout sheet handed out by KJ.


KJ confirmed that a safety bid had been put in for new doors for the garages between Stickley Lane and Park Road but to date still trying to get a quote for this to be completed.


At the walkabout on the 19 April 2011 it was pointed out a wall off Stickley Lane was in a very bad state of repair this is still the situation.  KJ confirmed that she is dealing with this and it has now been taken up with the legal department of the Council.


One of the main concerns on the walkabout is the state of some of the grounds surrounding and belonging to houses in that rubbish, furniture and excess rubbish bins are just being left outside properties with no one taking responsibility for this to be removed.

KJ confirmed that she will be giving feedback to the Housing Manager team and will be looking into this.


Q&A session


The following issues were passed to KJ for her comments.


Footpaths in Ellowes Road what is happening with regards to these?

Driving on the grass verges in Park Road still continuing.


Letters have been sent to culprits and KJ confirmed that she now has registration numbers of these people and will be looking into this further.

Tree in The Close is now becoming very dangerous and requires some decision on this.


Theft of drain covers is now becoming a dangerous issue.


This is being looked into and a different type of drain cover should be replacing those that have been taken.


Painting of garages at top of Ellowes Road still nothing being done.


KJ confirmed that confirmation of date and insurance for pupils is required from Sports College before anything can proceed.


The cul-de-sac at the bottom of Stickley Lane  the 1st row of bricks have been removed from the wall and now the second row is now being taken.


Due to the issues mentioned above it was felt that HMs should be taking more responsibility for these issue whether they be short term or long term especially with regards to the rubbish that is being left outside properties.


KJ noted all of these comments and will take back to the HMs department.
7
PC Johal, Police, Sedgley – Update on current issues.


PC Johal confirmed that over the last 3 months the ASB has been much better and he very much appreciates that this does not mean that some areas are still having concerns with groups that are still causing ASB.


The Police have been successful again in obtaining another dispersal order which will start beginning of November for 6 months and this is mainly due to the diaries that are sent in by tenants and residents in the area which allows the Police to give evidence to the courts for the notice to be approved.

The following confirmation was given:


Certain areas are still having serious issues with ASB.


These will be looked at on an individual basis to see what can be done.


If contracts are broken what time limit is there to deal with these individuals.


These are  dealt with within 48 hours, legal action will then be looked at.


The council are working very closely with the Police on this matter however KJ confirmed that it is a very difficult and drawn out to get an eviction order for a tenant to be removed.


Are log numbers passed onto the Police when reporting over the phone any incidents.


PC Johal confirmed that every log number is passed onto them.


It has been noticed that the car park on the corner of Ruiton Street is being used for smoking drugs in cars.


Do not put yourself under any danger and if you can take the registration numbers or just phone the Police to let them know immediately.

8
Group Feedback


PACT meeting


Dispersal order is to be re-instated at the beginning of November.


The petition for the 297 to be reinstated has now been handed in and over 300 signatures have been collected.


Centro have confirmed that they will be looking into the decision but state that it is NOT there decision but that of the bus operator which is required.


JP confirmed that a letter from the Ellowes Hall Sports College is being put together giving concerns as to the safety of their pupils and being sent to Centro.

9
AOB


CB pointed out the notice on the bottom of the Agenda with regards to the Digi TV which is now up and running for anyone to look at.  You will require Cable or Sky (with phone connection) to be able to select this service and go directly to Dudley MBC’s services.  The site itself will be redeveloped to make it more “customer friendly” for everyone.

CB also informed everyone that the notice that is sent informing everyone of the TRA meetings through their letterboxes will no longer exist and that posters will be distributed across the area showing the 12 months meeting dates.  Please look out for these.


The dates will also be in the Home Affairs that are issued but these will be to tenants only.


Due to the success of gaining the Capital Bid for the security lights for part of the TRA area it has now been agreed that a further Bid will be put in for another section of TRA area and once permissions have been received from individuals the TRA will submit their Bid.  Keep fingers crossed that we will be successful again and that we can secure further homes for our more vulnerable tenants.
9
Date, time & venue of next Meeting this will be the AGM

The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley


19 January 2012 starting at 7.15pm
Meeting closed 9.00pm
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